
 



ASTWICK VALE BENEFICE – JANUARY 2022 

********************************************************** 

AYNHO-CROUGHTON-EVENLEY-FARTHINGHOE-HINTON-in-the-HEDGES-STEANE 

******************************************************************************** 

January 2nd    AYNHO       11.00am  Holy Communion            

2nd Sunday of                Sidespersons:  Annabel Bellamy,        

Christmas Epiphany         JaneWade  
 

         Farthinghoe -  9.30am Said HC;  
         Hinton – 11.00am Morning Worship 
 

January 9th    AYNHO   10.00am  Morning Worship  

Epiphany 1        Sidespersons:  Jenny Pusey, Ted Sutton 

Baptism of Christ 

         Croughton - 9.30am Holy Communion 

         Farthinghoe – 9.30am Moring Worship 

         Evenley – 11.00am Holy Communion 

                                                     

                                                                    

January 16th    CROUGHTON 10.30am Benefice Service – Holy Communion 

Epiphany 2                  

 

January 23rd    AYNHO    9.30am Morning Worship 

Epiphany 3         Sidespersons: Gill Reynolds, Jane Wade 

        

         Evenley – 9.30am Morning Worship 

         Croughton – 11.00am Morning Worship 

         Hinton – 11.00am Holy Communion 

         Farthinghoe – 4.00pm Evening Prayer 

        

January 30th    EVENLEY  10.30am  Benefice Service – SOCK SUNDAY 

Epiphany 4          

Candlemas    
         

*************************************************************************************** 

CHURCH CLEANING at St.Michaels on Thursday 20th  9.45am  onwards. 

*************************************************************************************** 

BELL RINGING AT AYNHO: Tuesdays 11th and 25th  7.30pm  

*************************************************************************************** 

Information about the life of Aynho church -   

Enquiries from: Rev.Sue Cooper – revsue.cooper@gmail.com   Tel: 01869 – 810903      
    or Church Wardens:   Andrew Bellamy Tel: 01869 -  810847   

      Kathy White     Tel: 01869 – 810418 

A Pew News is now printed – Request on line or hard copy.  Spare copies in Church Porch 

*************************************************************************************** 

Items for FEBRUARY 2022 - preferably  before or by January 21st  please to: 

Sybil at No.32 Roundtown Tel:810692  Email: syban@btinternet.com 

and any comments re Newsletter to Rector ….. or  Sybil. 

*************************************************************************************** 

This Newsletter is issued by “ST.MICHAEL’S CHURCH and  

locally printed in Aynho by  “CICERONI TRAVEL”      

(Vol.669) 

(Since 1964)

mailto:syban@btinternet.com


 

Pastoral Letter January 2022.  Revd Sue Cooper writes: 

 

Dear Friends,  

 

I hope your Christmas and New Year’s celebrations went well.  It’s strange how quickly things change isn’t 

it?  At the beginning of December Omicron had hardly been heard about, and now it is dominating the news 

and to a large extent the way we are living, even as I write this (on 21st Dec)  I am aware that by the time 

you read this, everything could have changed again!! 

 

I wonder what your hopes and dreams are for this coming year.  I think most folk I have spoken to have 

given up on New Year’s resolutions, and are just trying to get through these days of uncertainty, the trouble 

is, we can waste our lives worrying and waiting for things to be different, but this attitude will not serve us 

well.  Alternatively we can decide to put aside the constant stream of bad news, and live. This is not burying 

our heads in the sand and pretending that Covid is not an issue, because it is an issue, and many folk have 

lost loved ones to it, or, because of restrictions have been denied the opportunity of being at their loved ones 

bedside when it was most important for them to be there. 

 

However, if we decide to put aside the constant stream of bad news, it is an act of defiance, and a refusal to 

allow Covid to spoil everything we love and hold dear. So much has been lost to it already; times we should 

have been with family and friends but could not be, times we should have been on special days out, or on 

holidays, but had to postpone (again!!)  But creativity has blossomed throughout these last two years as folk 

have invented new ways of doing things and new ways of being together, especially “on line”.  It’s not ideal 

I know, but as I said, we can worry and wait for things to be different or we can find ways to live again as 

fully as possible.   It’s true that we will need to exercise caution, but that shouldn’t stop us from finding joy 

in our days, and more importantly spreading joy to others where ever and whenever we come across them. 

I have spent a lot of time looking forward to “things getting back to normal”!  And I know I am not alone 

with this.  But I am beginning to accept the idea that things will not be going back to how they were before 

Covid.  I have also spent time looking back to “the good old days”,  when all we talked about was Brexit, 

(only joking), but the good old days before we needed to keep using lateral flow tests all the time,  and we 

never had to think about face coverings or self-isolating , the time before every cough and sneeze was 

considered suspect!   

 

As I said, we can waste a lot of valuable time out of our lives wishing things were different by living in the 

past or imagining what the future will be like, but that will not serve us well.  Instead, let’s enjoy the days, 

one at a time, trying to be people who lift others’ spirits while keeping our own Spirit’s high.  No day is a 

given, it is a gift from God, and we should treat every day as the gift it is to us.   

 

So this New Year, don’t live in the past, and don’t live in the future, live in the present, enjoying the 

blessing of every new day.  It’s called the present because it’s a gift.   Have a very blessed and joyful New 

Year,  

 

With love  

 

Rev Sue. 

 

 

Isaiah 46:3-4 (NLT)     “Listen to me, descendants of Jacob, all you who remain in Israel. I have cared 

for you since you were born. Yes, I carried you before you were born.  I will be your God throughout 

your lifetime— until your hair is white with age.  I made you, and I will care for you.  I will carry you 

along and save you.”  Amen 



Our Village……  entertainments etc  
  

ARMS – Aynho Recorded Music Society (1st Wednesday) 

A sad but enjoyable evening was spent on Wednesday 1st December with music, wine and mince pies.  

Unfortunately, after more than twenty years, this was the last meeting because of reduced attendance due to 

Covid and the ageing of members.  The remaining funds have been given to another village hall activity but 

the ‘high fidelity’ CD playing equipment, supplied by Blinkhorn’s, remains in the small mobile cabinet in 

the hall and can be available to any activity having a use for it.  Doug Ward will be pleased to set it up or 

help anyone else to do so and can be contacted on 01869 810723.  A second key for this cabinet has been 

given to the Village Hall Committee. 

 

GARDENING CLUB  (2nd Wednesday)    Contact Annabel Bellamy 810847 

HAPPY NEW YEAR to all Members of the Aynho Gardening Club. 
Who knows what will be happening this month but as I send this message to be printed in the Newsletter the 

plan is that the Gardening Club will have its first talk of the year on Wednesday 12th January 2022 at 

7.30pm. The talk will be given by the wonderful Tom Duncan who will be telling us about the garden at 

House of Pitmuies, Angus. 
 

The Membership fee of £15 will be collected at this meeting and you will receive your 2022 Membership 

Card listing the proposed activities for the year. The Village Hall will be open at 7pm. 
 

The priority will be to keep our Members safe and we will endeavour to keep you informed with the 

possible future activities for the Club. 

 

AYNHO WI (3rd Wednesday)       Contacts: Fiona Hodges 369122 & Jill Wightman 81120 

We hope all of you have had a wonderful Christmas despite the new rulings and hope you were all able to 

get together with family and friends.  We will leave it there and just say keep following the guidance!  We 

had a lovely Christmas lunch at The Cartwright which happily most members were able to attend.  The 

whole meal was so beautifully presented and, of course, included mince pies and crackers.  

Our first meeting of the year, is a talk from Captain Kamran Irani on “Bikes, Blood and Babies” which 

sounds like an encouraging sort of talk to start a New Year and we are very much looking forward to that.   

Our coffee mornings will also restart in January on the 5th and 12th at the Cartwright. If you would like to 

attend and haven’t booked a date yet please phone or email Jill.  Thank you.  Do not worry about the usual 

January membership renewal as this is now always to be organised in April - a WI Head Office decision.   

We look forward to us all meeting again on the 19th January but meanwhile Happy New Year and enjoy any 

celebrations you may have and continue to take care, keep safe and keep smiling. 

 

HISTORY SOCIETY  (Last Wednesday)    Any queries: Keith McClellan 01869 810346 

Tooley’s Boatyard      Wednesday 26th January      7.30pm in the Village Hall       Entry £2 

We start 2022 with a talk on Tooley’s Boatyard which was originally established to build and repair the 

horse drawn wooden narrow-boats which plied the newly constructed canal network in the 1700s.  In fact its 

dry dock has been working since 1778 making it one of the oldest continuously working dry docks on the 

Inland Waterways.  To tell us more will be Matthew Armitage giving us, what promises to be a very 

interesting evening. So why not come along.  Meanwhile we hope you all had an enjoyable Christmas and 

wish you all the very best for the New Year.    

 

AYNHO WRITERS GROUP      Contact: Keith McClellan 810346.                                                                                                           

Aynho Writers next meeting will be email submissions only for Saturday 8th January 2022. In December we 

had our usual anonymous submissions on Angels or the items from the Twelve Days of Christmas and we 

eventually guessed all the culprits. We all enjoyed it greatly.   

 
  



HAPPI PILATES 

Contact Sarah Redfern at Sarah@happipilates.com to find out more or 

visit www.happipilates.com                                            

 

WINTER LUNCH CLUB 

PROPOSED DATES FOR JANUARY 2022  - Thursdays:  6th, 13th, 20th and 27th   

12.15pm-1.30pm back room of Village Hall 
My apologies for cancelling the Winter Lunch Club on Thursday 16 December at such short notice.  I did 

not feel that it was sensible to bring people together so close to Christmas with Covid Omicron circulating in 

very high numbers.   

The best I can do at this stage is give proposed dates for January 2022 and wait for the ‘advice’ as to social 

gatherings come the New Year.  If WLC is able to continue you must book your place, please telephone 

Amanda on 01869 810341 no later than the Wednesday evening of that week (leave a message on the 

answerphone + your telephone number if I am not there).  If you have booked a place but can no longer 

come please let me know as soon as possible.  Payment will be cash only.    

For everyone’s safety there will be hand sanitiser at all doors as you enter the village hall which I would 

encourage everyone coming to WLC to please use (and on each table).  Please take note of current advice 

about wearing a face mask in public places etc.  If you should feel unwell then please do not attend. 

Amanda Limb 
 

********************************************************************** 

AYNHO HEALTH WALKS  

    Details from Kathy White 01869.810418 or kathywhiteaynho@gmail.com  

There is still plenty of space for anyone else to join us and experience the beautiful winter countryside 

around our village. The long walk, the strollers and the track are all available and start at 10.00 am every 

Thursday morning and you can also enjoy refreshments and a chat at the end.  

Hand sanitisers are in place.  

 

ADDERBURY, DEDDINGTON & DISTRICT PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY  
          

Our first meeting in 2022 is at the Adderbury Institute on Wednesday, 4th January 2022 at 7.30pm. Chris 

Floyd will talk about Portrait Photography. Everyone is welcome so, check on the website for further details 

or a venue change due to a change in Covid regulations. 

         Anne Hunsleywww.addphoto.co.uk 

*************************************************************************************** 

Are you still saving your ‘Blister Packs’ for “Terra Cycle”? If so please give to Ian 

Calderbank – 15 Butts Close or the Box in the Church Porch. 

 

ALSO used postage stamps for Katharine House Hospice to Peter Phillips – 10 

Portway Gardens or Sybil Stevens – 32 Roundtown. 
 

(A BIG THANK YOU for those already received) 
 

*************************** 
 

Also a special THANK YOU to all those kind persons who deliver the Newsletter 

to your door each month. 

mailto:Sarah@happipilates.com
http://www.happipilates.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE SYNERGY PRACTICE - Physiotherapy, Chiropractic & Sports Therapy / Massage - Sherry, 

Nadine and Luke 

"Our team at the synergy practice has expanded and we are keen to share with our local villages, and 

communities, that we are here to help if they are in need of our healthcare services." Call 01865 803066 or 

book online at  www.thesynergypractice.com  or email info@thesynergypractice.com 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Heading into 2022 
The New Year is usually a time of reflection on the past 12 months as well as making plans for the 

future. So, as well as some hospice news and updates, we’ve also got details on some exciting events 

coming up in 2022 and a few different ways you can help us. Thank you! 

Royal visit 
We were thrilled to welcome HRH The Duke of Gloucester to Katharine House on 19 November as 

part of our 30th birthday celebrations. 

As well as meeting patients, volunteers and staff, His Royal Highness also officially launched our 

Celebration Tree. Our specially commissioned rose tree is a wonderful way to celebrate the lives of 

loved ones and you can find out more about making a dedication on our website. 

Goodbye James 
December 16 will be a sad day for everyone at Katharine House when we say goodbye to our much-

loved chaplain James Grote. 

For the past six years, James has not only played an essential part in the care of our patients and their 

families, but he has been a crucial support for staff guiding us through tough times, 

particularly during the pandemic. We wish James all the very best for the future – he will not be 

forgotten! 

New Year, new you? 
Looking for a challenge in 2022? Well, look no further! We’ve got some fantastic events coming 

up this year to suit everyone from adrenaline junkies to those who just want to get out in the 

fresh air – and all of them will help to raise money for our hospice. From wingwalks to our 

rebranded Moonlight Walk, abseiling to cycling – there are lots of ways to get involved. Take a 
look at our Challenge events on our website to find out more. 

Could you spare a few hours? 
We couldn’t continue to care for local people without the support of our amazing volunteers. So, if 

you have some time to spare, why not think about volunteering? We have one-off opportunities as 

well as more regular roles, which are all listed on our website. We’d love to hear from you. 

Charity shops treasures 
If you’re having a post-Christmas clear out, don’t forget about our six charity shops across the area. 

Rather than throwing out your good quality unwanted items, donating to a charity shop is more 

sustainable and helps raise money for our hospice. You can find the details for all our charity shops 

on our website. 

Digital monthly newsletter – keep up to date with your hospice 
Sign up to receive our Katharine House digital monthly newsletter, which is designed to keep you in 

touch with all our latest news and fundraising events at the hospice. 

Find out more 
Head to our website to find out more about all these events and news: www.khh.org.uk 

http://www.thesynergypractice.com/
mailto:sherry@thesynergypractice.com
http://www.khh.org.uk/


YOUR LOCAL TRADE PAGE 

 

N.D.M.ELECTRICAL – N.D.Mobley  Brackley.   Tel:01280-700905   

Mobile: 07922005629                   Domestic & Commercial Installation & Maintenance 
********************************************************************************************** 

DIRTY DUSTERS for Home & Office Cleaning. Show House Cleaning. Ironing Service.   

A Friendly & Reliable Service. Quality guaranteed  Police checked.                                         

Fully Insured. References available. Call RAINE  Tel: 01295-251120 or Mobile: 07584 300257 
********************************************************************************************** 

SANDY BILLY (BSc.(Hons) (MChs)              Private Podiatry/Chiroprody Service –                                  

Deddington Health Centre.   Tel: Mobile 07792212988 email     sandynbilly@yahoo.com  

Nail Care-Diabetic Foot Care-Insoles/Orthotics       Corns and Callus (hard skin) 

Foot care & Foot wear advice.   HP registered.        Clinic/Home Visiting Service.                        
********************************************************************************************** 

SMITHS NEWSAGENTS   just ring   Tel: 01295-26849.        Early delivery to your door  - even 

through lock down  any combination of days/weeks catered for.  
********************************************************************************************** 

BULLS HEAD GARAGE  (Souldern)Ltd.     Tel: 01869-345281                                     

Car & Light Commercial Vehicles -Repairs- Services- M.O.T 
********************************************************************************************** 

DEDDINGTON FOOT HEALTH  Rosie Burland DipCFHP MPSPract 

A professional and caring service providing routine foot care including trimming nails and treating 

corns, callus, ingrowing toenails, fungal and thicknails. Appointments at my Deddington private 

surgery or home visits by appointment.  Call 075000 29727 

Web: www.deddingtonfoothealth.co.uk      Email: deddingtonfoothealth@gmail.com 
********************************************************************************************** 

USBORNE BOOKS    Children's publisher of the year 2020.     Children’s books from 6 months to 

early adult, activity books, story books, educational books, follow me - facebook.com/storytimewithhelen 

or browse my on line shop.  https://usborne.com/organiser/storytimewithhelen 
********************************************************************************************** 

ADAM 1ST CALL HANDYMAN “When you don’t have the time or energy to tick off all those annoying 

jobs” call Adam on 07768398661 email: adam1stcallhandyman@hotmail.com  Based in Aynho and 

covering surrounding areas – call for free no obligation quotation.              
********************************************************************************************** 

A.E.HAWKINS Decorating LTD. Est: 1983              For free estimate call:07790226838 
********************************************************************************************** 

BROWN & BUSBY Ltd.  Bathrooms . Plumbing - Heating Boiler - Maintenance 

Simon Brown Tel:01295 272234 Mob:07917871652  Robert Busby Tel:01608 677587 Mob: 07917871653 
********************************************************************************************** 

DAVID STRIVENS BUILDING SERVICES. General building & maintenance. Dry stone walling, patios 

and re-pointing.  Contact: Dave on 07590371816 or email davidstrivens1@gmail.com 
********************************************************************************************** 

CMH DOMESTIC SERVICES: Commercial & Domestic window cleaning. Inside and out.  
Plus gutter cleaning. Contact: Chris Henson 07402 449969. 
********************************************************************************************** 

C.F.ACCOUNTANTS LTD.  Friendly personal service. Sensible fixed fees for small businesses and 

taxpayers, with no hidden charges. For free initial, no obligation meeting contact Jason on 01869 345329 or 

07975 589459 or email jason@cockburnfrankin.co.uk 
********************************************************************************************** 

*JUST BECAUSE SOAPS* Handmade soaps available, a variety of fragrances, please call 

Amanda on 01869 810009 or text on 07812 057444.            Price £3.95-£4.50 each  

*************************************************************************************** 

*CRUELTY FREE HOME AND BEAUTY* 10% off body shop products, scentsy wax products and 

more! Contact Laura on 07341 834831 or join my Facebook group. 

*************************************************************************************** 

mailto:sandynbilly@yahoo.com
https://www.deddingtonfoothealth.co.uk/
mailto:deddingtonfoothealth@gmail.com
https://usborne.com/organiser/storytimewithhelen
mailto:davidstrivens1@gmail.com
mailto:jason@cockburnfrankin.co.uk


 



 


